
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

POSITION: No Objection   

 

BILL SYNOPSIS  

 

This bill grants variances at 1121 Bayard St in Baltimore City.  

 

SUMMARY OF POSITION  

 

This bill does negate any requirements for submission of plans to the Office of the Fire Marshal 

for review of construction, fire detection/notification system, and the automatic sprinkler system 

installation.  

 

FISCAL IMPACT  

 

This bill will not have a fiscal impact on BCFD.  

 

 

TO The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council 

FROM 
Chief James Wallace, Baltimore City Fire Chief, Baltimore City Fire 

Department   

CC Mayor’s Office of Government Relations  

DATE March 13, 2025 

SUBJECT 25-0022  


